## Environmental Health report to the Board of Health October 11, 2022

Auditor Revenue & Expense Reports attached

## 22-23 Fiscal Year Well Program:

Water tests: 46 (compared to 30 at this time last fiscal year)

Well permits: 5 (8 last fiscal year)

Well closings: 5 (4 last fiscal year)

Rehabilitated: 2 rehabs (3 last fiscal year)

Grant amount is \$50,505 this fiscal year and there is approximately \$41,125.73 remaining.

## Septic

Permits: I issued 92 permits so far this year compared to 70 permits at this time last year. (I'd be at 68 permits without the water infrastructure grant)

28 for New Construction, 17 failing/illegally discharging, 21 for TofT, 24 for the water infrastructure grant and 2 for camper/tiny home (recreational).

There still haven't been any more approvals for the wastewater grant since the last meeting or updates on how long to expect approval to take place. The 6 systems that were approved have been installed and 2 have been reimbursed so far.

## Seasonal Help

I have hired Becky Schrage for the seasonal help position with potential to turn into a more permanent, part-time position this spring. She will start October 17<sup>th</sup>.